OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

5735 47th Avenue Sacramento, CA 95824

Jorge A. Aguilar, Superintendent

August 16, 2021

BOARD OF EDUCATION

Via E-Mail: jborsos@cta.org

Christina Pritchett President Trustee Area 3

John Borsos

Executive Director

Lisa Murawski Sacramento City Teachers Association

Vice President
Trustee Area 1

Sacramento, CA 95819

Darrel Woo 2nd Vice President Trustee Area 6

Re: Reopening District Schools for the 2021-2022 School Year

Dear Mr. Borsos,

Leticia Garcia Trustee Area 2

Jamee Villa

Trustee Area 4

This letter responds to your <u>email</u> to the District's Lead Negotiator, Pam Manwiller, and In House Counsel, Raoul Bozio, on August 11, 2021. In your email, you indicated that SCTA declined to meet with the District's negotiations team on August 11th because you did not believe that bargaining would be productive.

Chinua Rhodes Trustee Area 5 June 27, 2021

Lavinia Grace Phillips Trustee Area 7

Jacqueline Zhang Student Board Member

and as our team has repeatedly explained to you at the bargaining table, the District is legally mandated to reopen schools and to offer an independent study program. The District has not received a proposal from SCTA regarding any negotiable effects of neither our obligation to reopen our school nor the implementation of the state mandated independent study.

We have explained that the District's schools will reopen for our students on September 2, 2021, consistent with the COVID-19 safety mitigation orders and guidelines issued by the California Department of Public Health ("CDPH") and the Sacramento County Public Health Department ("SCPHD"). We have shared with you the District's Health and Safety Plan, and our Director of Health Services, Victoria Flores, has walked through such plan and answered questions from SCTA on the plan at two recent negotiations sessions.